	TAVISTOCK Athletic Club
	www.tavistockathletics.co.uk


Committee Meeting 
Wednesday 3rd July 2019
	Present: Alistair Kinsey (Chairman), George Maczugowski (Vice Chair), 
Dene Medland (Treasurer), Tony Shearer (Co-Opted Member), 
Ian Collacott (Male Welfare Officer) , Emma Craig (Female Welfare Officer)

James Armstrong (Senior Coach-Co-Ordinator), & Sally Lipscombe (Secretary)

	Apologies – Claire Jenkins & Elaine Fileman
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	Matters arising from last month’s minutes
· We now have the porta kabin for the track, it also has electricity.
· Still looking into getting the pole vault facility up & running.
· Coaches first aid course have been booked for the evenings of 17th & 31st July.
· The battery powered strimmer to keep Tavy5 pathway tidy has arrived.
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	Treasurer’s Report:

· There was no Treasurer’s Report available this month – to be produced later.
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	Coaching & Competition:
· George mentioned that this weekend was the SW League, 12th & 13th July English Schools, 14th July the Devon Open & 21st July is the SW Inter Counties. – 3 of our juniors have been selected
· Ed & Lois Fileman (Devon)
· Jo Wheeler (Cornwall)
Good luck to you all.

· “Assistant Guide” tabards have been ordered for coaches to wear when running with athletes that need assistance.
· James asked that as a club we should be actively supporting & promoting the Armada events.
· James is to organise taking some seniors onto the track to have some baton exchange training with Tammie Ryder prior to the relays.
· Elaine gave her report prior to the meeting via Sally;
· We had just 7 athletes from TAC compete at the YDL in Cardiff with team DC finishing 4th overall.  A decision has been made not to compete next season.
· The new couch-5k program started Saturday 29th June, numbers down on previous programs but this is normal for the time of year.
· Alistair said that we should not be using the track & facilities on the first Wednesday of the month as booked out to others.
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	 Equipment & Facilities:
· James advised that the new club logo has gone to Tavy Signs to be produced, this logo will appear on the website, our track containers & perimeter fencing.  We just need to get the blessing from the Town Council.  Dene asked if we could use the logo at our Tavy 7 & 13 events.  James wanted to reassure members that this would not change any club kit & we hope to have the signs ready for our Devon Open 14th July.

· A discussion was had about a future club house & best location place.

· Alistair has a meeting with the college 12th July.

· James suggested we add a ‘New Members Information’ section on our website.   Agreed.

· Alistair would like us to increase our fees for Tavy 13 & 7 possibly just by £2 – still a good price.

· Lots of discussion was had about the quality of the medals we give out at these events, we would like better quality & possibly to offer an incentive to those that take part in all of our events – they get a little something at the end – this would be after completing the Tavy 7.

· Alistair asked if we could buy some steppers & vortexes – approved.

· Elaine asked (via Sally) if we could check the weights of shots & mark accordingly in preparation for the Devon Open.
	JA
AK

JA

AK
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	Charity:
· We now have Charity status with a registered number, this also enables us to Gift Aid.  A discussion was had about contacting businesses for charity donations, Alistair has also started asking for local community contributions.
· Alistair said he would like to see more money spent on the senior section of the club; discussions were had about social events or possibly funding the popular summer bus trips. 
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	Devon Open/Tavy Relays:

· Alistair to order the food for both of these events.
· Catering help needed for both of these events please & a request for lots of cakes please.

· Can we please have help on Saturday 13th July in the afternoon to get the marquees up.

· A request for junior parents to help with event measuring & marshalling please.

· Also help required clearing up after the event & taking down the marquees – thank you.
	AK

	
	Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 4th September – no Meeting in August
	


